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REPORT OF THE HUMAN SERVICES DIVISION

Marcel Van Ooyen, Legislative Director

COMMITTEE ON MENTAL HEALTH, MENTAL RETARDATION, ALCOHOLISM, DRUG ABUSE & DISABILITY SERVICES

Hon. Margarita Lòpez, Chairperson

November 9, 2004

RES. NO. 237:
By López, Barron, Comrie, Fidler, Gennaro, Gerson, Jackson, Perkins, Quinn, Reed, Rivera, Seabrook, Sears, Vann, Yassky, Moskowitz, Baez, Clarke, Gentile, Nelson, Palma, Recchia, Sanders, Serrano and Weprin
SUBJECT:
Resolution supporting comprehensive programs for the diagnosis and treatment of Hepatitis C, and educational efforts for substance abusers and persons with psychiatric disabilities who are substance abusers in order to stem the current epidemic of Hepatitis C infections.
On Tuesday, November 9, 2004, the City Council’s Committee on Mental Health, Mental Retardation, Alcoholism, Drug Abuse and Disability Services, chaired by Council Member Margarita Lòpez, will conduct a hearing to consider Resolution No. 237.  A copy of the resolution is attached.  

Resolution No. 237 would note that according to the National Institute of Health (NIH), Hepatitis C, also known as “HCV”, is among the most common of blood-borne infections in the United States, having infected over four million individuals during the year 2002 alone.  The resolution would also note that according to studies conducted by the NIH and the New York State Office of Alcoholism and Substance Abuse Services (OASAS), chronic Hepatitis C infections now are the leading cause of cirrhosis of the liver, end-stage liver disease and liver cancer, and are the most common cause of liver transplants.

Resolution No. 237 would point out that OASAS and the NIH have projected a four-fold increase in the number of persons with chronic HCV infection within the next decade. The resolution would also point out that drug treatment programs and their related medical care providers are overwhelmed with the number of clients diagnosed with HCV.  In addition, the resolution would note that treatment regimes for Hepatitis C are costly and lengthy, often resulting in moderate to severe side effects.

Resolution No. 237 would also note that according to the NIH, chemically addicted individuals in all stages of treatment and recovery are at great risk for contracting Hepatitis C, and many carriers of HCV do not fall neatly into known risk categories, since unexpected activities may lead to contamination, including infection caused by the use of contaminated tattoo needles or ink wells.

Finally, Resolution No. 237 would point out that the OASAS Medical Advisory Panel recommends in their policy paper, entitled Recommendations for Hepatitis C Control in OASAS Programs, that all drug treatment providers make a strong commitment to develop a comprehensive and sound HCV control program that would include increase knowledge and awareness of the threat of Hepatitis C within the client and provider community.
PAGE  
3

